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Happy Hanukkah, Merry Christmas

and Happy New Year!

- Friday, December 7 – “A day that will go down in infamy.” -
Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day

- Saturday, December 8, 2012 - Hanukkah begins at Sundown. -

- Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast! In at 6:00 a.m. Out by 7:00 a.m. -
The Reverend Dr. William Watt speaking! Page 13

- A Christmas Morning non-perishable food drive for the Total Living Center -

- Thursday, December 27, 2012 Delta’s Polar Express. Page 7 -

- Assembly No. 24 Order of Rainbow, Moving Forward. Page 14 -
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Canton Lodge No. 60,  F. & A. M.

Michael E. Emery,  W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Michael E. Emery (330) 966-0035 ........ W. M.
Michael A. Mallard (330) 327-7362 .......... S.W.
Lucas E. Dunaway (330) 209-9451 .......... J.W.
Gary J. Dressler (330) 833-8219 ............ Sec.
Edward C. Phillips (330) 456-0745 ..........Tyler

Mailing address
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Wed., Dec. 5, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Sat., Dec. 15, 8:00 a.m. – Christmas Remembrance Delivery
Wed., Dec. 19, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Mon., Dec. 24, 8:00 a.m. – Setup for Christmas Breakfast
Tues., Dec. 25 – Merry Christmas
                            6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Tues., Jan. 1 – New Year’s Day
Wed., Jan. 2, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting

Greetings Brethren! Well brethren, another year has gone by and there has been a
changing of the Guard at Canton Lodge No.60. I would like to be the first to thank: Wor.
Bro. Mike Emery for all his hard work in Canton Lodge making for a successful year; also
I will take this time to personally thank and congratulate: Wor. Bro. Al Phillips for
stepping up and agreeing to be our Senior Warden for the upcoming year and also ask all
the brethren to congratulate and thank Wor. Bro. Al Phillips themselves. At this time I
would also like to congratulate the following brethren on their election and installation to
their new stations: Wor. Bro. Jim Lewers, Chaplin; Bro. Steve Morosko, Junior Warden;
Wor. Bro. Paul Feaser, Treasurer; Bro. Gary Dressler, Secretary; Bro. Robert Wiley, Senior
Deacon; Bro. Eric Muehlenbien, Junior Deacon; Bro. Ty Youngman, Senior Steward and
Bro. William Hensley, Junior Steward. I will also take a minute to thank everyone on the
installation team for the fine installation of Canton and Trinity Lodge officers. For all the
brethren who have not heard the good news, our very own R.W. Bro. Tom White was
appointed as Grand Chaplin for the Grand Lodge of Masons in Ohio. Congratulations
R.W. Bro. White!

Volunteers are needed for the following: Saturday, December 15th 2012 for delivery of
the Christmas Remembrances. We will meet in the Masonic Temple Ballroom at 8:00 a.m.
for coffee and doughnuts and of course delivery routes; Monday, December 24th 2012 to
assist in setting up the Ballroom for the
Christmas Morning Breakfast. We will
meet in the Temple Ballroom. Coffee and
doughnuts will be provided. We are also
looking for volunteers to come in early
Christmas Morning to help cook and also

Continued on page 11
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Wm. McKinley Lodge No. 431, F. & A. M.

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comWlilliam E. Peters,  W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

William E. Peters (330) 499-8350 ....... W.M.
Joseph M. Kostolich (330) 705-1931 .... S .W .
Mark J. Gold (330) 704-8344 ......... J.W.
Terry R, Rundquist (330) 492-2574 ..... S e c .
Daniel D. Thomas (330) 499-8758 ........ Tyler

Mailing  address:
836 Market  Ave. North
Canton, OH 44702-1021

Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
                     7:00 p.m. – Special Meeting, Open Installation of Officers
                                        Refreshments Following
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Fri., Dec. 14, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Sun., Dec. 16, 2:00 p.m. – Deliver Christmas Cheer to Lodge Widows
Fri., Dec. 21, 7:00 p.m. – Family Christmas Party with Santa and presents
Tues., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Fri., Dec. 28, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Tues., Jan. 1 – Happy New Year

Welcome to a new and exciting year in Masonry brethren. We have an exciting year
planned and I can assure you that if you haven’t been to lodge lately, you will want to start
coming back to see what is new and different. I have some great programs planned
including a lodge trip, an outdoor lodge and several other activities that will bring us
closer together as friends, family, and fellow Masons. We are going to learn more about
our fraternity by exploring the world of Freemasonry. We have built many traditions in
William McKinley lodge over the years and we are celebrating our 144th Annual
Installation of Officers in December. I plan on continuing those traditions we have worked
so hard to create over the years because that is what makes us William McKinley Lodge
No. 431. You are going to witness great ritual work, exciting programs, renewed
fellowship and experience fun traditions from the past. We officers are going to work very
hard to enhance your lodge experience because the officers are here to serve you and this
lodge. Thank you, on behalf of the Wardens, Deacons, all the elected and appointed
officers for selecting us to lead William McKinley Lodge No. 431.

May you have a safe and blessed holiday season filled with family, fun and memories
which will last your lifetime. May God bless you, our fraternity and this lodge throughout
the New Year. Best Regards,

Joe Kostolich, Master Elect
Wow brethren! Time has gone by fast this year and the holidays are upon us, with that

said, our lodge Christmas party will be December 21st at 7:00 p.m. in the ballroom. Food
will be ready immediately. I have some great entertainment lined up and if all you
children were good this past year, we might just get a visit from Santa. While I have the
microphone, I will congratulate Wor. Bro. Bill Peters, for a job well done this past year. It
was my honor to serve as your Junior Warden; and Wor. Master elect, Joe kostalich, I’m
looking forward to great Masonic year.

Mark J. Gold, S.W. elect
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Trinity Lodge No. 710, F. & A. M.

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comRonald M. Nave, W.M.

TRESTLE BOARD

Ronald M. Nave (330) 832-3002 ............W.M.
Johnnie W. Jones (330) 499-0224 ......... S.W.
Reid A. McLeod (330) 412-0947 ............. J .W.
Clyde L. Roberts (330) 455-6494 ............Sec.
Dennis P. Moriarty (330) 479-9722 ........ Tyler

Mailing address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

P.O. Box 72
Middlebranch, Ohio 44652-0072

T & R Productions

For your small printing and office needs
Letter Heads * Envelopes * Faxes * Small Programs
Business Cards * Fliers * Mailing Labels

Randy Hahn, Sr. ~ owner
Phone: (330) 495-5361

Email: t-n-rproductions@sbcglobal.net

Thurs., Dec. 6, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Thurs., Dec. 20, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Sat., Dec. 22, 4:00 p.m. - Deliver Christmas Flowers
Tues., Dec. 25, 6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Thurs., Jan. 3, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting

What a great November with Trinity Lodge! We attended Grand Lodge and the
Installation of the new Grand Officers. Congratulations Most Worshipful Master, James
Easterling. Congratulations also to the newly installed officers of Trinity Lodge; we are
looking forward to a new year. Trinity Lodge is proud to have two new Master Masons and
will have a third one real soon. Things are looking up for us and we want to continue on
this path.

I would like to try a new idea this year. I think it would be a wonderful if you would
attend a meeting close to your birthday. You will be honored and we will celebrate with
you. For those of you who are not able to attend every meeting, we would love having you
attend for your birthday. Come and meet your lodge officers.

If you are interested in helping deliver flowers to our shut-ins and widows, please come
to the Temple at 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, December 22nd 2012.

In closing, remember everyday is a joy. May you all have a blessed holiday season.
Johnnie Jones, Worshipful Master
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Gary Gruber (330) 966-2921 ...............Monarch
Thomas Richards (330) 864-4096 ........Chief Justice
Wayne D. Perkins Jr. (330) 880-0966 ........ Marshall
Thurman Miller (330) 880-4120 ................ Secretary

Nazir Grotto, M.O.V.P.E.R.
The Home of Fellowship and the Red Carpet Hospitality

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

Office: (330) 588-8323
E-mail: nazirgrotto123@aol.com

Mailing Address
1717 6th Street S.W.
Canton. OH 44706

TRESTLE BOARD

Gary Gruber, Monarch

Sales & Service
All Makes & Models

Heating & Air Conditioning Equipment
Authorized Lennox / Trane Dealer

Sheetmetal Fabrication
Commercial Refrigeration

7415 Middlebranch N.E. North Canton, Ohio

Thurs., Dec. 6, 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. - Spaghetti Dinner Served
Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Wed., Dec. 12, 5:30 p.m. - Happy Time
                           6:30 p.m. – Dinner Served
                          7:30 p.m. - Nazir Grotto Stated Meeting and Closed Installation
Tues., Dec. 25 - Merry Christmas
Thurs., Jan. 3, 4:30 p.m. until 7:00 p.m. - Spaghetti Dinner Served

Please Note!
There will be no further Saturday Morning Breakfasts until further notice!

Monarchs Message
First of all lets clear up a false statement that is being spread around the realm, Nazir

Grotto is still having spaghetti dinners on the first Thursday of every month, so if you
received a phone call, e-mail or even a letter stating differently, it’s not the true facts. So
hope to see you at the next spaghetti dinner December 6th 2012.

I want to thank all of the people who helped with our last spaghetti dinner and
especially our out of town Grottoes for attending. In all, we had three Grottos represented.

December, as you know, is election of officers and closed installation. We still need
officers in the line. If you know of anyone or are interested yourself, please contact one of
the sitting Grotto officers with the information.

Also special thanks to Kevin and Tina and the kitchen crew for being on the job again.
It relay helps.

Please remember to attend your Blue Lodge. They need you.
Have a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
Gary E. Gruber; Monarch

Sick and Visitation
Mike Margaratakis is still mending

from his auto accident. Joe Argyle is still
in the nursing home. We are saddened to
hear about the passing of long time Grotto
member and helpers Tobe Luttrell and Val
Argyle.

If you know of anyone who is ill, please
call the Grotto office and to let us know?

Visitation Committee
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Canton Chapter No. 84, Royal Arch Masons

Richard P. Snider (330) 484-6014  ............ High Priest
Robert Habony (330) 546-0975 ..................... King
Robert R. Smith (330) 477-8125 ...................... Scribe
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748................ Secretary

Mailing address:
2180 Zircon St NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comRichard P. Snider, High Priest

TRESTLE BOARD

Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Mon., Dec. 10, 6:30 p.m. - Awards Night and Christmas Gathering
Tues., Dec. 18, 7:00 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Tues., Dec. 25 – Merry Christmas
                           6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Tues., Jan. 1 – Happy New Year
Mon., Jan. 14, 7:30 p.m. - Hiram Chapter No. 18 Inspection, Past Master Degree

My Companions, where has the year  gone? We are counting the days when the year
will be over. But we still have a lot of work to do in the Chapter so no relaxing quite yet.

On December 10th Canton York Rite Bodies will be having their annual Awards
Night. We will be having a dinner at 6:30 p.m. at a price of $15.00 per
person. Reservations are required so please contact me by phone at (330) 418-7513 or e-
mail at sniderr@att.net to make your reservations. A Christmas gathering will be held after
the Awards presentations.

Our December meeting will be very important. We will be discussing the by-laws
changes and dues increase. At the Grand Chapter Convocation this past October, there
was voted in an increase of the per-capital to $8.00 per person which the Chapter must pay.
As you know our dues are only $7.50 at the present time. This will not even cover the new
per-capital now. It has been many, many years since Canton Chapter has had a dues
increase and it has come the time to do it now. A suggested by-laws change will read
(Grand Chapter fee plus $7.00.) Since Grand Chapter per capital is $8.00 and our fee will
be $7.00 this will make the new dues $15.00 per year. The by-Laws will read as stated just
in case there is another per-capital change down the road; so we don’t have to change the
by laws again in the near future. This proposal will be discussed at our December meeting,
lay over and then voted on at our January stated meeting. These are both very important
meetings. Be there and voice your opinion and concerns.

Inspection season is in full swing with Hiram Chapter next up in January. Canton
Chapter is working five candidates through the degrees at this time. Come out and support
the officers and your Chapter.

Don’t forget the Masonic Christmas breakfast at the Masonic Temple. In at 6:00 a.m.
and out by 7:00 a.m.!

I wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and hope it is full of joy with your family and
friends. Be safe but have fun.

Richard  H.P.
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Canton Council No. 35, Royal & Select Masons

W. Steven Foutty (330) 815-1119 ........................  Master
William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 ........ Deputy Master
Larry H. Haines (330) 361-4602 ...........  Principal Conductor
Steve S. DeNayer (330) 966-8748 ................. Recorder

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

                      Mailing Address:
2180 Zircon St. NE

Canton, OH 44721-1737

W. Steve Foutty, Master

TRESTLE BOARD
Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Mon., Dec. 10, 6:30 p.m. - Awards Night and Christmas Gathering
Tues., Dec. 18, 7:45 p.m. - Stated Meeting
Tues., Dec. 25 – Merry Christmas
                           6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Tues., Jan. 1 – Happy New Year

Hello Companions! The holiday season is now upon us and I wish for each of you and
your families a very Merry Christmas and a prosperous and Happy New Year.

See you at our next stated meeting.  Steve, Master

The Polar Express is coming to the Canton Masonic Station
Boarding at 7:00 p.m.

Thursday, Dec. 27, 2012
This special event is being hosted by

Delta Chapter No. 539 O.E.S.
For O.E.S. District 13 Charities

Cookies, popcorn and hot cocoa for all in attendance!
Open to the public, bring your family, children, grandchildren and their friends.

Children may wear Pajamas, robes, slippers, and bring blankets or pillows
for movie watching in “Polar Express” tradition

Tickets are $10 for adults and $5.00 for children under 18.
Reservations and payment to

Heather Norris – District No. 13 Charities Director “Elf in charge”
PO Box 263 Damascus, OH 44619

Make checks payable to District No. 13 Association of Chapters”
Reservations due December 20, 2012

For Lodge, Chapter or other large (10 or more) reservations, a contact form
may be e-mailed to you.  Contact Elf Heather at (330) 537-2114 for

reservation form or if you have event questions.

All  Aboard!!
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Robert Habony (330) 546-0975 ..................... Commander
Glenn Greenamyre (330) 478-1579 .............. Generalissimo
William D. Stratton (330) 628-1287 ............... Captain General
Robert R. Smith (330) 477-8125 ........................ Recorder

Mailing Address:
836 Market Ave. North

Canton, OH 44702-1021

Canton Commandery No. 38, Knights Templar

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.comRobert Habony, Commander

TRESTLE BOARD

HARDWARE, PLUMBING, PAINTS &
ELECTRICAL SUPPLIES

2516  WEST  TUSCARAWAS,   CANTON,  OHIO

Bro. Frank Sekeres     Phone (330) 455-9471

Canton  Flower
Shop

“Flowers that Smile”
201 Central Plaza South                   453-0183

Tues., Dec. 4, 7:00 p.m. – Order of the Temple Degree
Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
                      7:00 p.m. – Post Colors for McKinley Lodge Installation
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Tues., Dec. 18, 8:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Tues., Dec. 25 – Merry Christmas
                          6:00 a.m. – Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast
Tues., Jan. 1 – Happy New Year

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all!
First thing this month we will be conferring the Order of the Temple Degree on

December 4th at 7:00 p.m. On December 7th at 7:00 p.m. we will post the Colors at Wm.
McKinley Lodge for their instillation of officers. Posting Colors is very important to us
and the lodges. We need your help at these posting. We must make a good showing as this
will help us get new petitions and members. Do not forget the Masonic Christmas
Mooring Breakfast. In at 6:00 a.m. and out by 7:00 a.m.! I believe you know the Date!

Glenn, Generalissimo

Moving? Tell the Bulletin!
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Delta Chapter No. 539, Order of the Eastern Star

Lora Givler (330) 499-7791 ............ Worthy Matron
Trevor Sproul (330) 904-3614 ........... Worthy Patron
Patricia Slatzer (330) 484-1548 ...........Secretary
Jane Erickson (330) 456-2917...............Sunshine

Mailing address:
1034 Lillian St. S.W.
Canton, OH 44706

Visit our web site at: www.cantonfreemasons.com

TRESTLE BOARD

 Lora Givler
Worthy Matron

  Trevor Sproul
 Worthy Patron

FORMET-CLEVENGER

&  GORDON
Funeral  Home

456-4766
   E. Spencer Gordon

1803 North Cleveland Ave.
Canton, Ohio

Sat., Dec. 1, 12:00 Noon - Christmas Luncheon, Blue Fig, Whipple Avenue
Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
                         9:00 a.m. - Line Officers Meeting, Legacy Chapter, Breakfast Reservations
                                       Due by Wed. Dec. 5th

Mon., Dec. 10, 10:00 a.m. - Auxiliary Meeting, Luncheon at Noon
                         7:00 p.m. - 2013 Officers 1st Meeting Practice
Fri., Dec. 14, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Renewal of Obligation, Asso. Cond. Presentation
Tues., Dec. 25 – Merry Christmas
Fri., Dec. 28, 7:30 p.m. - Stated Meeting, Warm up with friends
Tues., Jan. 1 – Happy New Year

Season’s Greetings and welcome from the new corps of officers! It is our hope to plan
exciting meetings and fun at social times. Johnnie and I are honored to be serving in the
East this year. December dates are shown above so mark your calendar and please attend.

 “Getting to Know You” is a goal for the new Worthy Matron. Call to share joys, cares
and concerns at any time. Visiting our members in care facilities is an area I need
assistance with. All officers and daughters who can help are welcome as there are many
visits to be made.

Plan to attend the Auxiliary Meetings for fun and fellowship during the day. Help us
keep in touch. The preparation of a monthly card mailing is but one activity of Delight
Auxiliary and the lunch is free!

In closing; thank you is extended to Lora and Trevor for their leadership of Delta
Chapter in 2012 and having continued
many traditions, sharing of each station’s
history and bringing in the love of canines
made for interesting meetings.

A lovely reception was held Sunday,
November 4th in honor of Jodi Sproul,
Grand Representative of Scotland in Ohio.
With a Scottish theme, there was dancing,
bag piping, Scottish food and traditional
dress. Thank you Jodi for your service and
may you always cherish the memories.

In Star Love  Diane & Johnnie

Continued on page 11
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Daughters of  Mokanna
Jennifer Arnold (330) 277-3333 .. Mighty Chosen One
Dorothy Ballard (330) 285-1324 .................. Lalla
Barbara Turner (330) 499-3423 ...................... Rodeval
Jane Erickson (330) 456-2917 .............. Treasurer
Joan Ann Walter (330) 455-9334 ........ Sunshine

Mailing Address:
2107 Spring Ave. N.E.

Canton, OH 44714-2174
Jennifer Arnold, M. C. O.

TRESTLE BOARD

Nazir Caldron No. 27

Tues., Dec. 4, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting
Fri., Dec. 7 – Pearl Harbor Remembrance Day
Sat., Dec. 8 – Hanukkah begins at Sundown
Tues., Dec. 25 – Merry Christmas
Tues., Jan. 8, 7:30 p.m. – Stated Meeting

Dear Daughters, the December 4th meeting will have the new officers in place and busy
in their new roles. Supreme Zulette, Cindy Gay, named Mary Boston and Kate Oesch as
the co-chairs for the Ways & Means Committee, to support her as a Supreme Line Officer
for the next five years. Sandy Stahler is in charge of beverages and is chairperson in the
kitchen. All the daughters should bring finger foods to share at the meeting. A Christmas
Pound Auction will be held, cards for shut–ins will be signed and money will be collected
for the M.C.O.’s scarf project. Monies earned on all projects will be divided evenly
between Nazir Caldron and the Supreme Line Officer Fund. Nazir will be hosting a
Supreme Session in just a few years.

M.C.O. Jennifer announced the start of a “Daughters Night Out” (DNO) activity each
month. The purpose is to provide fun and fellowship beyond the regular meeting night. A
volunteer is needed to chair the DNO activity each month. Cindy Gay announced her
plans for the first DNO activity. We will be
travelling to Cambridge to see Dicken’s
Victorian Village and the Holiday Music
& Light Show at the Guernsey County
Courthouse. The tentative date is Satur-
day, December 15th. Daughters, family and
friends will car pool from the Canton
Masonic Temple at 2:30 p.m. We will
have an early dinner at Theo’s and then
walk around to enjoy Dicken’s Victorian
Village and shop. We will gather in the
square at 6:00 p.m. to enjoy the music and
light show. We will leave at 7:00 p.m. See
www.dickensvictorianvil lage.com/
schedule.html for more information.

The January Meeting will be held on
Continued on page 11
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Canton Lodge No. 60,  F. & A. M.
Continued from page 2

volunteers to assist in the clean up afterwards. I will be there on the 24th to help setup the
tables and then again early in the morning on Christmas day to help cook and clean up.
The more the merrier!

Just one last note: Have a safe and joyous holiday season and a very Happy New Year.
If you do venture out on New Year’s Eve, please be safe.

Michael Mallard, W.M.

Delta Chapter No. 539, Order of the Eastern Star

Auxiliary
We are celebrating the season with our “Out-to-Lunch” annual Christmas party. All

members along with their family and friends are invited to enjoy the party. We will meet
at the Blue Fig restaurant on Whipple Avenue, Saturday, December 1st at Noon.

The Auxiliary meetings are held the second Monday of the each month. All Delta
members are also members of Delight Auxiliary and are invited to join us on Monday,
December 10th. The 2013 officers for the Auxiliary will be installed by the Worthy Matron
at Delta’s December 14th Stated Meeting.

Merry Christmas to all and God bless.
Carol

Sunshine
Brother Morlan Sanor celebrated his 90th birthday on Oct. 21st.  Congratulations!
Sympathy is extended to the families of: Penny Bay who passed away Friday, October

19th and Frances McManis who passed away Wednesday, October 24th. Eastern Star
Services were conducted at the request of the family. Planters were sent to both Robert
Bay and Fred McManis, the surviving spouses. Sympathy cards were sent to: Penny’s
daughters Yolanda Shimek and Jennifer Crable, also to Penny’s sister Judy Johnson.

Millie Thompson remains at The Laurels of Massillon and Jane Erickson is recovering
at home.

Worthy Matron, Diane, Chairperson
Phone (330) 868-3262 or e-mail phillipsdlk@gmail.com

Daughters of  Mokanna
Continued from page 10

the 8th since our regular meeting falls on a holiday. Receiving M.C.O. will be Connie Gay.
Diane Phillips and Jane Erickson are in charge of the luncheon. We all hope to see you at
the meeting.

We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
Jennifer Arnold, M.C.O.

Continued from page 9

“Absolutely The Best”
D & J Handyman Services
Residential & Commercial Maintenance/Repairs

Electrical, Plumbing, Remodeling
Landscape Design, Renovations

Small job or big - we do it all
Brother Don Mellen

(330 ) 418-0346  d-jhandyman@neo.rr.com
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Could We Lose The Masonic Temple?

Masonic Temple, Canton, Ohio

Masonic Temple, Canton, Ohio

                                         Save Our Temple Pin Order Form
Qty_____
Price Level ________ Red: $35.00,  Red & White: $135.00, Red White and Blue:
$335.00
Please Mail your check to:  Save The Temple Fund, c/o Canton Masonic Assn., 836
Market Ave N., Canton OH 44705-1021
Your address for shipping:  (Please Print Clearly)
Name:
___________________________________________________________________

Street:
___________________________________________________________________
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Masonic Christmas Morning Breakfast!
In at 6:00 a.m. Out by 7:00 a.m.

The Reverend Dr. William Watt

The Reverend Dr. William Watt was born
February 2, 1946 in Boston, Massachusetts. At age
ten he and his family moved to the suburban town of
Wilmington, where he lived until graduation from
Seminary in 1970.

Dr. Watt attended the Wilmington Public Schools
and then The New Preparatory School in Cambridge,
Massachusetts. In 1967 he was graduated from
Gordon College with a B.A. Degree in History and
was subsequently certified to teach in that field.
During the summer of 1969 he attended the Summer
Institute at the Free University of Amsterdam,
Holland. In 1970 he was graduated from Gordon-
Conwell Theological Seminary with a M. Div. Degree. He later received a D. Min Degree
from Bethany Theological Seminary in 1983.

Following ordination by the Boston Presbytery of the United Presbyterian Church
(USA) in September of 1970, William, his wife, the former Priscilla Trowbridge and their
three-month old son, William Jr., left for their first church in Kirklin, Indiana. During their
ministry in Indiana, their second son, James, was born.

In the summer of 1972 the Watt family moved to Fredericktown, Ohio for an eight-year
pastorate.

Dr. Watt has served the Presbyterian Church in numerous capacities; as a commissioner
to the Synod of Indiana and later to the Synod of the Covenant; as chairperson of the
Interpretation and Stewardship Committee of Scioto Valley Presbytery, and later in the
Muskingum Valley Presbytery; a member of the Synod of the Covenant’s Division of
Administration, a member of the Division of Planning, and as a member of the Synod’s
Staff review and evaluation committee; a member of the Committee on Ministry in
Muskingum Valley Presbytery.

He has served each community in which he has lived: as President of the Knox County
Ministerial Association, Vice President of the Fredericktown Parent Teachers
Organization, a member of the Lions International and President of the Canton
Association of Churches.

On April 15, 1980, Dr. Watt became the third minister of the Presbyterian Church of the
Covenant in Canton, Ohio.

Dr. Watt has traveled extensively through Europe and the British Isles and explores this
country as time allows. In June of 1997 Dr. Watt visited Israel with a group from Malone
College. This was a fiftieth birthday gift from his wife. The trip was actually delayed one
year because of a flare up in hostilities.

At present he enjoys keeping up with his two grandsons.
He is an avid reader, enjoys golf, racquetball, cooking, gardening and working out at

the local fitness center. He’s usually seen traveling with a camera posed for a candid shot.

Reverend Dr. William Watt
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Canton Assembly No. 24
International Order of the Rainbow

for Girls
Diane Phillips ........ Contact Person

Phone: (330) 868-3262
E-mail: phillipsdlk@gmail.com

Assembly meetings will be held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays of the month at 7:00 p.m.
The organizational meeting of the 2013 Advisory Board was held November 8th 2012

with the following results: Advisory Board Chairman, Susan Lux; Advisory Board
Secretary, Janet Duitch; Mother Advisory, Diane Phillips.

Petition Fee of $10.00 and Annual Dues of $10.00 were set. The amount due with the
petition is $15.00. (Petition fee of $10.00 + ½ year’s dues of $5.00.) Dues being pro-rated
annually.

Petitions are available from Advisory Board members: Diane and Ron Phillips, Johnnie
Jones, Susan Lux, Janet Duitch, Jennifer Mathey, Sandra Stahler, James Weed and Harriett
Cassel. Also available is a brochure with general information regarding the purpose of the
organization.

The next Advisory Board meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 22nd at 7:00 p.m.
Now receiving of petitions and sharing of information about Canton Assembly No. 24

is official; with your help, the organization will return to full active status soon.
Anyone knowing of any Majority Rainbow Girl in the area is asked to share the

reactivation information with them and have her contact Mom Stuart or Mom Phillips.
Forever the Rainbow
Mom Diane Phillips

FAIRCREST DOOR
484-6650

Bro. Bill Bird, Owner
$15 discount with this ad on garage door repairs

4001 Cleveland Ave SW
Garage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and ServiceGarage Door Sales and Service

A project for Bill!
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836 Market Ave. North
Canton, Ohio 44702-1021

(330) 455-6300
E-Mail: mytext05@neo.rr.com

Web Site: www.cantonfreemasons.com
- PUBLICATIONS  COMMITTEE -

President .......... Robert R. Martelet  (492-3689)
Sec./Treasurer ....... Glenn L. Owens (575-7780)
Editor ................ Robert R. Martelet (492-3689)
Web Master ............. Gary E. Eubank (456-4206)
Canton No. 60 ............. Michael E. Emery (966-0035)
McKinley No. 431 .......... William E, Peters (499-8350)
Trinity No. 710 ................Ronald M. Nave (832-3002)
Council No. 35 ............... W. Steve Foutty (815-1119)
Chapter No. 84 ............ Richard Snider Sr. (484 6014)
K.T. No. 38 ...................... Robert Habony (546-0975)
Delta No. 539 ......................... Lora Givler (499-7791)
Daughters of Mokanna ...... Jennifer Arnold (277-3333)
Nazir Grotto ................ William E. Walther (875-8394)
MW&D Assoc. ...................... Reid McLeod (412-0947)
DeMolay ...................... Michael R. Cassel (439-7297)
Rainbow ............................. Dian Phillips (868-3262)
Masonic Temple .................. (330) 455-6300
A.A.S.R., Valley of Canton . (330) 455-2321
Nazir Grotto ........................ (330) 588-8323

Next Issue Deadline
Articles for the January, 2013 issue of

the Masonic Bulletin are due Monday,
December 10, 2012.

Advertising space in the Masonic
Bulletin may be purchased at a cost of
$21.00 per column inch per issue.

Advertising design services available.

THE MASONIC BULLETIN
© Copyright, 2004 All rights reserved.

TRESTLE BOARD

The Masonic Temple facilities are
available for rental

for private receptions, meetings and
other activites.

For information, contact:
The Masonic Association

at: (330) 455-6300

Masters, Wardens & Deacons
Association of Stark County

Sat., Dec. 15, 9:00 a.m. – Written Ritual
 M. M. Degree 2nd Section, Hoover Lodge

Brethren, with inspections coming
soon, I would like to invite you all to the
2nd section of the Master Masons (Stop
Action) Degree and Written Ritual to be
held at Hoover Lodge in North Canton,
Saturday, December 15th at 9:00 a.m.

I want to thank the Brothers of Clinton
Lodge for hosting the 1st Section of the
Master Mason (stop action) Degree,
Wednesday, November 14th.

We are seeing a few more brethren at our
meetings and hopefully this trend will
continue.

Finally, we are getting some fresh ideas.
Communication is improving within the
different lodges because of attendance.
We are striving to have one person from
each lodge come to our meetings. It does
not need to be the same person each time;
but a representative from each lodge
would improve not only the input at our
meetings but also communications within
the lodges.

We at Masters Wardens and Deacons
would like to wish you a happy and safe
Christmas Holiday and please keep our
troops in your prayers.

Thank You
Reid A. McLeod, President

MARTELET RENTALS
Housing with a smile

North Canton
Canton
Plain

330-492-3689

Please patronize or advertisers.
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